
H I L L S   E C H O
AUTUMN / WINTER 2019

NORTHWOOD HILLS
RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

THE

  WWW.NORTHWOODHILLS.CO.UK                 |                 SUBSCRIPTION £3 A YEAR   

Clean Up
26th October

Remembrance Sunday
10th November

Christmas Lights
Switch On

16th November

Spring/Summer Echo 
Copy Date
6th March

COMMITTEE MEETINGS
30th October

27th November
22nd January
25th March

Receiving the QAVS
page 6

DATES FOR THE DIARY:



2

9 Joel Street Northwood Hills
HA6 1NU Tel: 01923821130

Email:
mandarinnorthwoodhill@gmail.com
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This association is non-politcal and non-sectarian.
All the views expressed in this newsletter are those of the individual contributors and not of the 

committee.

Working to protect and improve the amenities of Northwood Hills 
 www.northwoodhills.co.uk

Contents
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A Letter From The Chairman
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Welcome to the Autumn/Winter 2019 edition of The Hills Echo.

In case you don’t know, on 2nd June Buckingham Palace announced that Northwood 
Hills Residents’ Association had been awarded The Queen’s Award for Voluntary 
Service (QAVS). This is the highest award possible for volunteer groups and is the 
equivalent of an MBE for the group. The award not only recognizes the work of the 
Committee but also all our road stewards and volunteers. We were all both delighted 
and humbled when we heard the news. As part of the award two of the Committee 
attended a Royal Garden Party at Buckingham Palace and on 4th September, 6 of the 
Committee attended a London ceremony where we were presented with an engraved 
crystal with the QAVS logo and a certificate signed by Her Majesty the Queen. The 
citation reads for “providing inspirational and outstanding services to the Community 
of Northwood Hills”. The Residents’ Association is apolitical but I do also need to thank 
Nick Hurd and our Ward Councillors present and past for their encouragement and 
support over the last 11 years.

Many of you will have heard Joel Street Farmlands have recently changed hands and 
there is a lot of speculation that the site could be developed. At the time of writing 
no planning application has ben received. NHRA and local residents are monitoring 
the site. The advice we have received is that under current planning rules a planning 
application is likely to fail but that cannot be guaranteed.

The long debated Controlled Parking Zone has now ben introduced in certain roads 
in the Ward and we are aware that residents in other roads are worried about “creep”, 
which we are monitoring.

Our next Clean up day is on Saturday Sat 26 October 10 - 11.30am but in addition, a 
group of volunteers led by the Residents’ Association have now taken on the task of 
bringing the platform gardens at Northwood Hills Station back to life. The first task of 
digging out all the weeds has been completed and some planting has begun. However, 
our goal is to enter the gardens into TFL’s Station Garden of the year competition in 
2020 and dare I say, with fingers crossed, win 1st prize!

Finally, way back in March we started the planning for this year’s Christmas Lights 
event, which is to be held at 4:00pm on Saturday, 16th November. Regrettably, the 
stage and its trailer storage was stolen over the August Bank Holiday, which gives us 
an additional challenge to overcome this year. The Deputy Mayor and Father Christmas 
have confirmed they will be there. We hope you will be too!

Andrew Riley, BEM ACIB
Chairman
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Your Residents’ Association has been awarded The Queen’s Award for Voluntary 
Service, the highest award for volunteer groups and is the equivalent of a group MBE 
for “providing inspirational and outstanding services to the Community of Northwood 
Hills”

The various celebrations and ceremonies came to an end on 28th September when 
Bruce Houlder, Representative Deputy Lieutenant sung their praises and re-presented 
the award to the Committee at the new 1st Northwood Scouting Centre. The Worshipful 
Mayor of Hillingdon, David Yarrow proposed a toast to thank them for all their hard work 
and to encourage them to ‘keep up the good work’.

There are still many on-going tasks to maintain Northwood Hills as a place people wish 
to live, work and enjoy themselves. Any offers of help, deas and suggestions are always 
appreciated. Do get in touch.

Many thanks
Andrew Riley

Cake kindly donated by CakeBox

Queen’s Award for Voluntary Service

Find us:
https://www.northwoodhills.co.uk/
Facebook Page: Northwood Hills Residents Association (request to join if 
you are not already a member of this page)
Contact the Secretary: Maxine Goswell, 11 Pikes End, Pinner, HA5 2EX.
maxine.goswell@gmail.com or call 020 8429 3661
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revivme.com@revivmenorthwood /revivlondonnorthwood

call 0192 327 3900 or email northwood@revivme.com 
To book your treatment and start feeling the benefits of REVIV

REVIV is the leading global wellness 
provider of IV therapies and booster shots. 
Let us introduce CoQ10+ and Slimboost®.

NORTHWOOD

REVIV is the leading global wellness 
provider of IV therapies and booster shots. 

OOD

REVIV Northwood, Argyle House, Joel Street, Northwood Hills, Middlesex HA6 1NW

@revivmenorthwood

call 0192 327 3900 or email northwood@revivme.com 
To book your treatment and start feeling the benefits of REVIV

REVIV Northwood, Argyle House, Joel Street, Northwood Hills, Middlesex HA6 1NW

ENERGYENERGYENERGYENERGY

POWERPOWERCoQ10+
• Power fi tness booster shot
• Produces energy for cell growth and maintenance
• Protects the body from harmful toxins
• Boosts immune system
• Anti-aging benefi ts
• Maintains cardiovascular health
• Detoxifi es the body and reduces stress

Slimboost®
• Increases natural energy levels
• Increases red blood cell production
• Helps regulate sleep, mood and appetite cycles
• Detoxifi es the body
• Boosts immune system
• Enhances metabolism to promote natural weight loss

A5 Mag Ad.indd   1 27/08/2019   14:56
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MoT                Diagnostics 

Servicing               Repairs 

Brakes            Suspension 

Tyres                   Car Sales 

——————————————————- 

All makes and models 

Manufacturer spec parts used 

Work FULLY warranted and insured 

Your local garage since 1966 

Mention this advert when   
booking and receive a 10% 
NHRA discount!!! 
      d’Ɛ ĂŶĚ �’Ɛ ĂƉƉůǇ 

MoT / Service:          (01923) 824 430 

Tyre Bay:                   (01923) 840 113 
ǁǁǁ͘ŶŽƌƚŚǁŽŽĚŚŝůůƐƐĞƌǀŝĐĞƐƚĂƟŽŶ͘ĐŽ͘ƵŬ 

Ward Boundary Review
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Editor’s Page

Ward Boundary Review

www.northwoodhills.co.uk

Don’t forget to check out our
new and improved website!

Our Facebook page now has around 300 members and is becoming a useful 
source of local information. It is focussed on the community of Northwood 
Hills, helping each other to enjoy living here. As such, residents apply to join, 
it’s not an open page in order to keep it more relevant to the householders in 
the Ward. It isn’t a notice board for businesses and services but it aims to give 
interested parties information about the area and to enable people to post 
interesting and useful facts/activities/events that may be helpful to others. To 
join, search ‘Northwood Hills Residents’ Association’.

The Commission published its final 
recommendation in June and the Ward Boundary 
of Northwood Hills will not be fundamentally 
changing, although a few roads in the south of 
the Ward will move out. This is great news for 
the NHRA, who argued to the Commission that 
the regeneration of Joel St should not be lost by 
dividing the Ward in half North to South impacting 
the ability to be represented by Ward Councillors 
based on the community around Northwood Hills 
Station.
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YOU‘RE in safe hands

Carter Chemist & Consulting Rooms
112/114 High Street,  
Northwood HA6 1BJ    
Tel: 01923 825753   
Email: enquiries@carterchemist.co.uk
www.carterchemist.co.uk

Sharmans Pharmacy
3-5 Clive Parade, 
Maxwell Road, 
Northwood HA6 2QF   
Tel: 01923 825288   
Email: info@sharmanspharmacy.com   
www.sharmanspharmacy.com

ROSS Pharmacy
28 Joel Street, 
Northwood Hills, 
Middlesex HA6 1PF    
Tel: 01923 821596   
Email: info@rosspharmacy.com
www.rosspharmacy.com

To your
Doorstep!

Registering couldn’t be easier.   
Just pop in or give us a call and start enjoying the 
freedom of getting your medication delivered when 
you need it, direct to your doorstep!
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14th Posse Bike Show at The Gate Pub
August 10th saw the running of 
our annual charity bike show, this 
year’s proceeds going to Harling-
ton Hospice.

On a very windy Saturday morning 
we started erecting the gazebos or 
should I say trying to prevent them 
from flying away! We managed 
this and with the hog roast cooking 
and stalls ready for the show, the 
bikes and public started rolling in. 
Considering the weather, we had a 
great turnout. 

Blind Eye provided the music in the evening and it was well attended. The raffle 
and auction raised £1966 for our charity. Thanks to all our contributors; yet again 
you helped make it a great day.
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Orchard House Health is an osteopathic and natural wellness clinic established in 
Northwood in 2015 and incorporating The Osteopathic Clinic established in 1995. 

Osteopaths Nick Aston and Tom Hewetson have been friends and colleagues since 2011. 
In January 2016, Tom joined Nick, part time, at Orchard House Health, and in August that 
year made the transition to work here permanently from his clinic in Ruislip High Street.

We are a situated in a clinic adjoining a private house in a quiet road in Northwood near 
Haste Hill Golf  Club. We are located just off  The Drive a short walk from the road where 

you can park, or you may park on our driveway right outside the door for convenience. 

Osteopathy is not just for bad backs

We are primarily a manual therapy clinic using hands-on techniques to help you with all 
kinds of  aches pains sprains and strains.

Common conditions seen are: Sports and other injuries, back and neck pain, pain of  
arthritis, sciatica, shoulder and arm problems, pelvis, hip and leg problems, knee ankle and 

foot problems.  

If  you have a problem you’re not sure about, or, not sure if  osteopathy is right for you, why 
not give us a call? To book an appointment call us on 01923 845333

Both Nick and Tom are senior lecturers at the British College of  Osteopathic Medicine. 
For more information on Nick and Tom and for what we do, please visit 

www.osteopathnorthwood.org or www.ohhclinic.com

Orchard House Health, 
50 The Drive Northwood, 

HA6 1HP

Tel. 01923 845333

osteopathnorthwood.org

ohhclinic.com

Our Osteopaths have been helping people with back, and arthritic aches and 
pains and muscle, ligament, tendon and joint sprains and strains since 1995
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Saturday 16th November

Carol Concert 4pm

LIGHTS Switch on by the 
mayor of hillingdon 4:30pm

Santa’s grotto 2:30pm

free mulled wine and mince pies

OUTSIDE NAMASTE LOUNGE, JOEL STREET

Tombola 2:30pm

Chris tmas Lights 
Swit ch On
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Northwood School students are celebrating another set of outstanding GCSE 
results.
 
With many students out-performing their targets, there was a flood of top 
grades and some stunning individual performances. This year over 30% of all 
grades were at 7 or above. Amongst the high flyers was Ella who achieved an 
amazing nine grade 9s. Ella said, “I am so delighted with my results and I can’t 
thank the teachers enough for all the support they’ve given me. Northwood is 
a fantastic school. They really care about every student. With these grades, I 
feel I can do anything!”

Mark Anderson, Headteacher, commented, “I am so happy for the students. 
None of this would have happened without the hard work and dedication of 
the students themselves, combined with the unstinting support they’ve had 
from their teachers and parents.  I am proud of each and every student.

Just under a year ago Northwood School was judged as Outstanding and this 
year’s results continue to show that Northwood students make exceptional 
progress. Indeed the majority of Year 11 students achieved almost a grade 
higher than expectations in all their subjects.”

New Sixth Form Block

In October 2016 the school moved into its new building on Pinner Road, but 
over the summer work began on enlarging the building to incorporate a larger, 
purpose built Sixth Form block. Jessica Patel, Acting Head of Sixth Form, said, 
“Due to the increased demand for Sixth Form places at Northwood, we felt 
that our Sixth Formers needed a bespoke block.  The architects have cleverly 
relocated some classrooms and this has freed up a significant amount of 
space. We are also building an extension on to a large, but previously unused 
balcony area. 

Once completed, the Sixth Form Block will have three distinct zones: a social 
area; a study area, and a teaching area. The beauty of this new block, which 
is due to open in early 2020, is that the Sixth Form will still be incorporated 
into the main body of the building.”  

Outstanding Results at Northwood School
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After a gap of a number of years, work has finally started on the raised flower 
beds on the platforms at Northwood Hills station.
 
Four hard-working volunteers gave up a morning to start the project and it took 
three and a half hours just to clear the weeds and even dig up two self-seeded 
ash trees which had got their roots well-established. Thank goodness that the 
hard work is now done and we can get on with the fun part!
 
We were delighted that so many people stopped to comment to offer their 
thanks. Many people have obviously been waiting eagerly to see an improve-
ment. To help with this year’s purchase of plants, unprompted, Mr Bob Batch-
ley kindly opened his wallet to start our donations by generously giving us 
£10. 
 
In our next issue, we hope to show you how the flower beds are progressing.  
It is hoped that TFL will give some funding next year, when we can opt to enter 
their gardening competition. Until then, any donations of plants (or help, such 
as watering or planting) would be gratefully accepted. 
 
Please contact Lynne at halselynne@hotmail.com

Many thanks
 

Northwood Hills Station Gardens
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Dear Residents, 

I hope you all enjoyed the hot weather during the summer months. Now that Autumn 
is upon us and the nights are drawing in it’s really important to follow some simple 
crime prevention steps to help deter burglary. We tend to always see a rise in this type 
of crime during the darker nights. Improving your lighting both inside and outside your 
home is a good deterrent. I would advise:

• Have good lighting at doors as it makes it safer for you when coming and going after 
dark.  
• A clear, low white light that activates at dusk to dawn is ideal for lighting a yard and 
garden and allowing any person to be clearly seen.
• Check to make sure that trees and plants do not obscure your lighting. It’s 
recommended that you regularly cut vegetation back.  
• Take care to position these lights so that light pollution doesn’t annoy your 
neighbours. 
• Use an automatic plugin time switch to operate a lamp or light at pre-set times when 
you’re away.
• Energy saving LED bulbs are best as they do not use as much electric and less of a 
fire risk

There is more helpful advice on the Met Police website on the most common types of 
crime https://www.met.police.uk/cp/crime-prevention/
Thanks for reading.

Sgt Jim Last

Metropolitan Police
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Our water supply needed replacing as it had been added to over the years and was a mix of 
pipes of differing diameters, Imperial and metric. Most of us have put a spade through it at some 
point, so it was constantly being repaired and costing us money in leaks. 

We are an independent site so the upkeep of the water system is our responsibility. And so are 
the water bills!  We started saving to upgrade it and were fortunate to receive a rather generous 
Ward Budget Grant from our local Councillors. But the rest had to come from our own reserves.

After a lot of research we hired Irrigation Services, who also happen to be the water contractor 
for the Borough. You may have seen their work on Harefield Pond.

Work started smoothly enough, but they soon encountered a mass of building rubble buried 
under the grass path. We think it was the demolished remains of WW2 street shelters from 
The Broadway! So what should have been a week or so turned into a much longer job. The 
delay meant we had time to seek extra funding to replace the subsidiary pipework as well. We 
applied for, and received, a grant from the Postcode Local Trust, which funds green space 
improvements and community access to outdoor space.

It also meant our Site Team had time to sort out fittings for the tanks. We have about three 
dozen, but every one is different so the fittings had to be individually designed and made.

But now - later than planned, and with rather 
more expense - we have a modern water 
system. Thanks to our Ward Councillors and 
the Postcode Local Trust for helping with 
funding, and the Site Team and countless 
other members who have put in hours of 
work to make it happen.

Trevor Dixon (Secretary)
www.joelstreetallotments.weebly.com

Joel Street Allotments New Water System
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Minutes of the 2018 AGM: Approved.
Chairman’s Report: The Chairman extended a warm welcome, thanked the committee for all 
their work and gave a summary of the activities of the last 12 months. As well as a number of 
events, this involved: 
The Hills Echo delivered to over 4,000 homes twice in the year & our new website was 
launched. 
We considered growing membership and subscriptions. As people’s lives are changing we 
need to be as flexible as possible. If you feel comfortable paying online, please do so.
The Ward Boundary Commission agreed with the NHRA that Northwood Hills is a community 
and should not be split into two.  
We are grateful to the Ward Councillors, the businesses, the Scouts, local Police and 
Fairfield for all the support given.
We spend time opposing some Planning applications. The land at Joel Street Farm has been put 
up for sale; we cannot stop someone buying the site; until there is a planning application we can’t 
take action.  
A small group of residents have joined together to tidy the Station Platform Gardens.
Nick Hurd MP addressed the meeting covering:   
Pinner Cottage Hospital: a planning application from the NHS for a new health centre with 
sheltered housing is now expected by March 2020.
The Safer Neighbourhood Team was thanked for their help with tackling crime 
Hon. Treasurer’s Report: the unaudited accounts were tabled. The meeting agreed to accept the 
accounts once the audited version had be presented to the committee. 
Election of Officers: agreed. 
Constitution amendment was adopted to incorporate the Mission Statement, as on the web site.
PC Max Christmas: gave an update on the crime figures and the initiatives being undertaken, 
such as ‘A Street a week’, library drop ins and the OWL messaging service.
Question Time:
Controlled Parking Zone;1 hour parking restriction in the middle of week days was to be 
implemented in the (approx.) 10 roads who had requested it.
It was confirmed that the results of a traffic survey looking at the issues at the roundabout 
between Joel Street and Pinner Road would be discussed between the Councillors and Traffic 
Officers very shortly.
The mopeds driving across the green spaces are very difficult for the Police to deal with, 
particularly when they are youngsters without helmets and any chase could endanger life.
CCTV from the shops in Joel St can be helpful in deterring drug dealing. The Council is currently 
reviewing and upgrading its CCTV across the Borough.
The Emergency services were thanked for all they do for residents.
The President thanked people for attending. 

Main points from the 81st Annual General Meeting, Thursday 23rd May 2019; 7:30pm at 
Hillside Junior School

NHRA AGM 2019



83 Joel Street, Northwood Hills HA6 1LW
01923 517 877

www.zeenatfinecuisine.co.uk
ORDER ONLINE

FREE DELIVERY - MINIMUM ORDER £20  

AUTHENTIC AFGHAN & PERSIAN CUISINE
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CMSS is a local charity based in Northwood Hills which supports adults with Cerebral Palsy and 
associated disabilities. Our clients are very much involved in the garden at our centre and we 
are very fortunate to have a “Feel good Garden” and a “Kitchen garden “.

 We are currently looking for volunteers to help maintain both areas. If you can spare a couple 
of hours a week during Spring and Summer to help with weeding, watering, planting and picking 
our produce with the clients, we would love to hear from you. Any spare time would be greatly 
appreciated. Please contact Betty Morris for further details at betty.morris@cmss.org.uk or call 
on 07966 134670. It also meant our Site Team had time to sort out fittings for the tanks. We 
have about three dozen, but every one is different so the fittings had to be individually designed 
and made.

Come and join us at CMSS for our annual Christmas Fayre on Saturday 23rd November 11am-
2pm. We are located at the top of Wiltshire Lane, full address can be found on our website,
cmss.org.uk. There will be gifts, hampers, tombola, food, raffle, auction and lots more.
Please email sophie.eyles@cmss.org.uk if you are able to kindly donate any items or gifts 
for the event. All money raised will go towards the social project. The social project enables 
the clients to enjoy holidays and outings whilst their carers can have some special time to 
themselves.

Volunteers Needed @ CMSS

CMSS Christmas Fayre
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We continue to have regular meetings with our architects and the plans for the development of 

our building into a modern, warm and welcoming space for the community are well under way. 

We feel extremely excited about all the possibilities that lie ahead of us.

Statement on Same-Sex marriage

The members of The United Reformed Church (URC) of Eastcote and Northwood Hills, Joel 

Street, Northwood Hills overwhelmingly voted at a Church Meeting on 28th July 2019 to register 

our church building as a venue offering full marriage services to same-sex couples. 

This decision speaks eloquently of an affirming and inclusive community that embraces and 

welcomes difference. I am delighted that we have been given the opportunity by our national 

church, to offer to our local community, a public symbol of the grace of God.

This vote was made possible after the United Reformed Church General Assembly (the 

denomination’s highest policy-making body) agreed in July 2016 that decisions about whether 

to allow the marriage of same sex couples would be made by individual congregations, within 

the different legal systems of parts of the United Kingdom.

We are now in the process of completing the registration procedure, and when that is finalised, 

we will be in the position to offer a warm welcome to same sex couples who want to marry in 

our church. Details will appear on our website www.urceastcote-nwhills.org.uk

Coffee Mornings

If you are out and about between 10.30am and noon on the first and second Saturdays of the 

month, please pop in for a coffee and a chat. We would love to get to know you. Each month 

we raise money for a different charity. Whilst these charities are diverse, many are local. In 

November we will be supporting Harefield Hospital and in December our Christmas Charity will 

be Emmaus UK (www.emmaus.org.uk) 

Christmas Concert

The Kingsbury Operatic Singers help us in our fund-raising ventures by holding regular concerts 

in our church. The next one will be ‘Christmas Capers’ on Saturday 14th December 2019 

starting at 3.00pm. All proceeds from this will also go to our Christmas Charity, Emmaus UK.

Liz Shaw (Revd)

The United Reform Church - Joel Street
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It has been another active six months for the three Northwood Hills councillors.

John Morgan finished his Mayoral year in May having raised £48,000, match-funded to £96,000.

 

We have had the introduction of new parking restrictions on several roads in Northwood 

Hills close to the station to deter commuter parking. The roads where restrictions have been 

introduced are where residents requested changes in two separate rounds of consultation. We 

will monitor the impact that these restrictions have in the coming months.

We have been working with the local Police addressing anti-social behaviour on Joel Street, 

supporting an increased Police presence, the granting of dispersal orders and installation of 

a new CCTV camera. We hope that this action will serve as a strong signal that anti-social 

behaviour will never be tolerated in Northwood Hills. The Council’s strong commitment to 

preserving law and order was recently demonstrated by the swift removal of a traveller incursion 

on Northwood Recreation Ground. Removing travellers in a matter of hours is only possible as 

a result of Hillingdon Council passing appropriate measures to deal with such incursions.

Planning remains a major issue and we were recently pleased to hear that the William Jolle site 

is going to be brought back into use and look forward to part of the site reopening as a pub. We 

are also keeping a close eye on the sale of Joel Street Farm. Residents should be assured that 

the retention of the Green Belt remains a key priority for the Conservative administration on 

Hillingdon Council.

The Council’s road and pavement resurfacing program continues with Tolcarne Drive being 

resurfaced. While we conduct an annual review of the ward’s pavements and road surfaces, if 

there are any which need resurfacing, please let us know.

In the past few months we continue to make grants from our Ward Budget, with Haydon School 

and 1st Northwood Scouts as recent beneficiaries. Talking of which, it was most enjoyable to 

recently join the team at 1st Northwood in the opening of their fantastic new Scouting Centre.

Finally, we would like to express our congratulations to the Residents’ Association on the 

awarding of the Queen’s Award for Voluntary Service. This is an outstanding accolade for the 

NHRA and is testament to the extraordinary hard work of Andrew Riley and his Committee over 

many years.

Jonathan Bianco, Duncan Flynn & John Morgan 

Councillors’ Column
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53-55	The	Broadway,	Joel	Street,	
Northwood	Hills	HA6	1NZ	

01923	450496	

•  World	Class	Gym	
•  Open	24/7	
•  Over	40	classes	a	week	
•  Private	Shower/Changing	
•  Free	Private	Car	Park	
•  Personal	Training	

	
	

•  Next	to	Northwood	Hills	
Tube	Station	

•  16m	Free	weight	wall	
•  Indoor	Sprint	Track	
•  Punch	Bag	Zone	
•  Classes	for	Kids	
	

Shortlisted	for	‘Best	Newcomer’	
National	Fitness	Awards	2018	

	



32

The Summer Term was a very full and busy term as always with Sports Days, a trip to the 

Wimbledon Championships, Inflatable Fun Day and Year 5 & 6’s production of ‘Mary Poppins’ 

amongst many other exciting events. The Summer Term was also the time where the children 

got to show all their skills in their academic learning. We were delighted that the pupils achieved 

results that were higher again this year and therefore demonstrated the fantastic progress that 

they have made. We are really proud of them all!

Four long serving members of staff retired in July. Between them they have accrued a 

spectacular 85 years of service to the children of Harlyn and the whole Northwood Hills 

community. We wish Mrs Holden, Mrs Hobbs, Mrs Barton and Mrs Wade a long and happy 

retirement!

The Autumn Term has begun and is well under way. We are delighted to have welcomed so 

many new families to the school. Some have joined us from other schools and others have 

chosen us as their child’s first educational establishment. We hope they all feel welcomed into 

the Harlyn family and enjoy their time at the school.

We look forward to participating in community events again this academic year and are always 

happy to show around any prospective new families. Please contact the office if you are 

interested in applying for a place at the school.
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Successful Bridge Courses Introduce new Players to Bridge
Over the last year The Sobell has introduced over 50 local people to the fascinating game 

of Bridge via its Beginners Bridge Course. Nearly all of them have completed the Improvers 

Course as well and are now playing the game both at the Sobell Bridge Club and, of course, at 

home with friends. Everyone says how much they have enjoyed these friendly courses and how 

quickly they have come to be involved in playing the game with new friends from the Sobell. 

The courses are run by an English Bridge Union Qualified Tutor. She is aided by other club 

members thus allowing individual tutoring in small groups.

Could Bridge be the Game for you?
If so, why not look on our website for full details of all our future courses. If you are not sure 

about learning to play, come to one of our free taster sessions at the beginning of each course.

Already Playing and looking for a Friendly Club?
We play four evenings a week and Friday afternoons with all the money generated going to 

support the Sobell Hospice

 

For further details, please go to www.sobell-bridge.org.uk

The Sobell Bridge Club Northwood
Your local bridge club supporting a local charity
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Northwood Craft Market
Northwood Craft Market holds its FREE markets from March to December with a mixture 

of crafters who have been coming for several years and others there for the first time. With 

Christmas coming, it is an ideal place to find great gift ideas. All crafts for sale are handmade by 

local craftspeople and you can be sure of high quality and originality.

Crafts range from jewellery, embroidery, Christmas decorations and cards, to knitted & crochet 

items, fabric bags & purses, children’s clothing, soft toys, watercolours, silk scarves, household 

accessories and much more. For children there are hands-on crafts to make something to take 

home. You can also take a break for tea, coffee and delicious homemade cakes in the church 

coffee shop.

At our December market, as well as hands-on Christmas crafts for children, there will be a 

Christmas Treasure Hunt and the chance to visit Santa in his Grotto. The Northwood Live 

at Home Charity will also be there selling Christmas puddings, homemade jams & jellies, and 

other festive fayre. 

Find us on www.northwoodcraftmarket.co.uk /Facebook page / Twitter (@CraftNorthwood)

If you are interested in having a stall at the market e-mail northwoodcraftmarket@hotmail.co.uk 

Saturdays 2nd November & 7th December, 10am-2pm. Methodist Church Hall, HA6 3AA
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I just wanted to let you know that I have decided to not stand at the next General 
Election. It was a very difficult decision but it is time for me to put family first. 
 
I have done my best to serve Northwood Hills over the last 14 years. During that time 
there has been a real change in the way that the area sees itself. Joel Street has 
been transformed, as has Northwood School. So much of this uplift has been down 
to the energy and commitment of your Residents’ Association, chaired so brilliantly by 
Andrew Riley. I am extremely happy that all that work has been recognised with the 
Queen’s Award for Voluntary Service.
 
It has been an extraordinary honour to represent such a wonderful community and 
be in a position to help people in need.  No one can say with certainty when the next 
General Election will be. So let me say a big “thank you!” now, in case this is “over and 
out”.

Nick Hurd, MP

Over and Out
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We have reached the dizzy heights of 810 Members but there is still room for more. Can 

you think of a better way to spend the 1st Wednesday of the month than listening to various 

Speakers and then chatting to friends while partaking of free coffee and biscuits? Our Speaker 

in August, Brian Greenan, told us all about Frank Sinatra and his links to the Mafia. 

There have been so many trips this year that it is impossible to list them all but some of the 

most talked about were:The Walking Group’s trip to Bavaria, the weekend break in Holland, 

Chislehurst Caves and Coal Drops Yard.

June Murray must again be congratulated for the very varied Theatre Outings. There are more 

trips booking for later this year including Russian Ice Stars, Cinderella and Mathew Bourne’s 

The Red Shoes. 

The list of Interest Groups is ever longer. Holiday Memories and Tips, Country Dancing, 2nd 

Ukulele Group, Knitting, Sewing for Fun and Crochet are just a few. Ann Smith is waiting for 

your suggestions to start the next one...

Saturday 23rd November is a Quiz Night with a Fish and Chip supper. 

This will be the last year of our very able and always good humoured Chair, Fred Butterworth. 

He will be sadly missed. To all our Committee Members we give our heartfelt thanks for yet 

another year of sterling and often unnoticed work.

If you do not already belong give us a try. I don’t think that you will regret your decision.

Maureen Crimmins

Walking holiday in BavariaVisit to Savill Garden
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Northwood Football Club
There is plenty going on at Northwood F.C. as the Acre Tweed 
Stadium undergoes an extensive upgrade over the next few 
months aided by a grant from the Football Stadium Improvement 
Fund. New seating will be installed in a refurbished ‘Byrne Stand’ 
along with a variety of other improvements including new

entrance gates, new turnstile block, replacement security fencing and a new covering 
for the pitch perimeter walkway. The FSIF grant will fund up to 70% of the cost and the 
club are seeking donations to help with work. The GoFundMe campaign can be found 
via the club website at www.northwoodfc.com

The incredible season ticket offer is back for the 2019/20 season where for just £45 you 
can enjoy all the Isthmian South Central home games and a year’s social membership 
plus reduced rates for booking the refurbished clubhouse for events. Information on 
how to apply can be found on the website.
Northwood FC offers an excellent vehicle for local companies looking to raise their 
profile with a number of packages available from online to printed programme and 
pitch perimeter advertising. For further details please contact Ian Barry on 07956 
121300 (ibarry@pathfindergtm.com) or Alan Evans on 07960 744349 (alan.evansnfc@
btopenworld.com)
Come and support your local non-league football team. We look forward to seeing you 
soon!
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10% off
all

purchases 
with this 
advert

Under New ManagementUnder New Management
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We intend continuing to distribute the next couple of editions of the Hills Echo to all 4,000 + households 
in Northwood Hills as we have been encouraged by the increased awareness this has given the Residents’ 

Association. 
All residents of Northwood Hills are welcome to join the Association. Membership costs £3 per year 

per household and it enables your Association to work on your behalf to organise events, preserve the 
environment and liaise with other organisations that also work with residents, to make our community as 

safe, supportive and as friendly as possible.

£3 per year per household isn’t a large sum, but without it, events and other activities will falter.  Please 
pay annually, it really helps!

Name          
Address         
         
Phone         
Email         

This can be done in several ways:
• Pay your Road Steward (however, a number of roads do not have one). If you don’t know or 
don’t have a Road Steward, you may have a Road Representative, who, although they are not 

collecting Subscriptions, are representing your road to the NHRA.  Please contact the Secretary, 
details below to see who may be near to you.

• Pay on-line at HSBC Bank: Sort Code: 40-36-21   Account Number: 71531417. Please make 
sure you reference your name, Road and house number. Either as a one off payment or ideally as a 

standing order.
• Go to www.northwoodhills.co.uk to register your interest. Unfortunately we do not have a 

‘Pay’ function through our website, as this requires a substantial annual fee from the NHRA.
• Contact the Secretary: Maxine Goswell, maxine.goswell@gmail.com, call 020 8429 3661 

or post a cheque for £3 payable to the NHRA to the Secretary at  11 Pikes End, HA5 2EX with the 
information below:

Membership
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Carepoint Practice provides a dynamic and modern service for the growing needs of our community. 
We specialise in a daily triaging system and offer a large number of same day appointments for our 
patients. We are also the leading practice in Hillingdon for diabetes management and are one of 
three practices in the borough to offer paediatric phlebotomy services.

The whole team at Carepoint Practice work to ensure our patients can be seen as soon as possible 
with an appropriate clinician to deal with all of your health concerns. Our healthcare advisors are 
always on hand to ensure you can be signposted to the appropriate services should you require 
them and we will do our best to accommodate your needs/availability.

We are a modern practice which strives to introduce new ways of accessing healthcare and we 
are proud to have officially launched our online triaging system via Patient Online Access. This 
new system enables you to describe your symptoms which enable us to book the most convenient 
appointment – most patients are seen on the very same day or that week.

We welcome new patients to the area – just ask at reception to register yourself and your family.



At Emmanuel Church we love to find ways to support our community. We have many 
different activities that take place during the week and wanted to take this opportunity 
to let you know about just two of them.

Language Cafe
The English Language Café benefits people whose native language is not English. 
Meeting on Wednesdays during term time from 10 to 11.30am, we provide 
coffee and biscuits without charge as we present topics for discussion and answer 
questions about English usage and British culture. For more information please email 
languagecafe@ecn.org.uk or call the church office.

Who Let the Dads Out?
This is a group designed to enable Dads, Granddads, Uncles and Father figures to 
spend quality time with their children and give Mums a lie in on a Saturday morning!  
It runs 9.00-10.30am on the 2nd Saturday morning of each month in term time. 
Breakfast is provided as is good coffee! Toys and activities are aimed at 0-8 year olds. 
There’s no need to sign up, just come along! For more information contact our Kid’s 
Minister james.locke@ecn.org.uk 

For more details on these or any of our other activities, please do see our website 
www.ecn.org.uk or contact our church office on 01923 845200.
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Do you have any old photos of 
Northwood Hills?

If so, we’d love to see them and we might 
be able to include a selection in a future 

issue. And it would be useful to have a bit 
of explanation, if possible, of what they 
are. Please contact the Secretary and we 
will arrange to get them copied. We can 

return any originals. Many thanks.
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Pinner Hill Golf Club
one visit will captivate you

Individual & Corporate Membership
Retired or retiring soon and looking for a new and 

invigorating hobby?  Why not try golf at our beautiful 
golf course?

Membership offers are available to suit all, including 
beginners and corporate memberships.

Societies welcome! 
Contact Clair on 020 8866 0963 for details

Events coming up at Pinner
Our fantastic fireworks night is back this year 

on Saturday 2nd November.  Don’t miss it!
Why not hold your Christmas party night here at 

Pinner on the 12/13th or 20/21st December.
Contact Beverley on 020 8866 0963 for more 

information.

Weddings & Functions
The ideal venue for that special occasion.

Enjoy the use of our Grade II listed Georgian
club house and celebrate in style. 

We are holding a Wedding Fayre on Sunday 
20th October 2019 between 11 and 3.

There will be a wide variety of suppliers in 
attendance and the event includes a Bridal and 

Menswear catwalk show so reserve your place now.

It’s all at Pinner Hill Golf Club The areas best kept Secret
South View Road  Pinner Hill  HA5 3YA  www.pinnerhillgc.co.uk  

phgc@pinnerhillgc.com
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Tel: 0208 207 4000  |  Mob: 07723 067692
Email: andrew.brooks@sjpp.co.uk  |  www.andrewbrooks.co.uk

A wealth of expertise 
on your doorstep

We provide a comprehensive wealth management service, offering 
specialist  face-to-face advice tailored to you. Our services include:

• Investment Planning • Inheritance Tax Planning
• Retirement Planning • Intergenerational Planning

For further details please contact:

Andrew Brooks Wealth Planning

H2SJP33064 09/19

Andrew Brooks Wealth Planning is an Appointed Representative of and represents only St. James’s Place Wealth 
Management plc (which is authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority) for the purpose of advising solely 

on the group’s wealth management products and services, more details of which are set out on the group’s website  
www.sjp.co.uk/products. The ‘St. James’s Place Partnership’ and the titles ‘Partner’ and ‘Partner Practice’  

are marketing terms used to describe St. James’s Place representatives.
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Our year starts 1st September and members are renewing their subscriptions 
to belong: only £5.00 p.a. After all this lovely weather, going on holiday and 
putting on weight, it is back to the Keep Fit, Yoga, Badminton, Tennis, Table 
Tennis and Short Mat Bowls to try and get ourselves trim again! To keep the 
brain sharp, there are the Whist, Bridge and Board Game afternoons, and in 
November our annual Quiz to test our memories as well.

We also hold a Ploughman Lunch in October – a chance for members to meet 
for a chat and catch up on news.
All sections could use some new faces, especially the Whist, Bridge and Board 
Games and Sunday Rambling sections – you would be made very welcome.
As well as a Sunday ramble once a month, there is also a Walking for Pleasure 
monthly afternoon section as well.
Interested? – Give me a ring on the number below. Thank you.

Pat Dunhill
01923 836346

Northwood & District Community Association
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Northwood Lions Club

this time were Northwood Live at Home Scheme; Harefield Hospital; Mayor of 
Hillingdon’s Charitable Trust; RAFT; New Hope & Coppermill Care Home. We give 
away around £25,000 a year to our chosen charities and have done for the past ten 
years.  This latest event was attended by the Mayor & Mayoress of Hillingdon - John & 
Fiona Morgan.
 
As always, our main fund-raising activity is the Saturday Market (the ‘Lions Den’) - held 
every Saturday morning (9.45 till 11.45) at 195 Pinner Road, Northwood HA6 1DB 
(near the Iron Bridge). The Market, which is run by Olive Fairclough and her dedicated 
band of volunteers, sells a huge variety of goods, as well as tea, coffee and homemade 
cakes - one visit and you’ll be hooked! 
 
We’re always in need of goods to sell, and we welcome membership enquiries, so if 
you want to know more, do look us up at www.northwoodlions.org.uk - or phone Robert 
on 07860 324395.

Thank you.

2019 continues to be a busy year for 
Northwood Lions. In June we had 
a stall at “Eastcote House Garden 
Summer Picnic” - which is always a 
very busy and enjoyable event. In July 
we had a stall at Uxbridge Auto Show 
and in September at the wonderful 
Pinner Village Show where we not 
only sell books, DVDs, plants and soft 
toys, but also enjoy meeting the public 
and explaining what Lions Clubs do - 
which is to provide services to the local 
community, and to raise money and 
then give it away to local good causes!
 
In April, we had the first of our twice 
yearly cheque presentations, giving 
away around £12,000, shared amongst 
six local charities.  The beneficiaries 
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Joel Street,
Northwood Hills, Pinner, 

HA5 2PB

Unit 8,
Whitefriars Industrial Estate,
Tudor Road, Harrow, HA3 5QB
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Big Lunch with NHRA, and lots of other Youth and RA involvement. We pray that God 
will continue to bless them both in their new life together.

We have welcomed Jack Baker, from Somerset, as our new Youth Pastor. He has been 
training in Church Youth work in Leeds for the last four years. He and his wife, Rebecca, 
have now re-located to Windsor Close. We will all be helping Jack to settle in and I am 
sure that many of you who visit the Fairfield building will soon get to know him.

This Autumn Term Fairfield Church is holding a number of special activities which aim to 
help people in making important choices as they decide where their lives are focused. 
Do come along and find out what happens at Fairfield and why we meet as church.

On Saturday November 16th at 7:30pm we are holding a Grand Quiz night called ‘Just 
Desserts’. We aim to raise money for TEAR Fund for their work in Nigeria. Come as 
an individual (to be assigned to a team) or as a table team of 8. Details and tickets are 
available via the Church Office or website. You can get to see the NHRA lights and still 
do the Quiz Night!
On Sunday December 8th at 10am Gavin Calver, newly announced as the CEO of 
the UK Evangelical Alliance, will lead our (shortened) Sunday service that morning – all 
welcome and no tickets necessary.

Many are always drawn to our special Carol Service and, this year it will be held at 
Fairfield at 6pm on Sunday December 22nd, of course followed by mulled wine and 
minced pies. Again, all welcome and no tickets required.

Chris Reveley, Pastor

This summer has seen some change for Fairfield. 
We have said ‘good bye’ to Andy Dimon who has 
been our Youth & Community Pastor for the last 
five years, who married his lovely wife, Anandi, in 
July and they are now living in Heathfield in East 
Sussex near Anandi’s job in a local school. Andy 
has done an amazing job for Fairfield and for 
Northwood Hills, including organising the annual 
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The History of Joel Street Farm
Before the coming of the Metropolitan Line, Joel Street Farm was part of rural Eastcote. The 

area of land known as Joel Street Allotments was Eastcote’s Poors Field. From there the farm 

stretched down Joel Street to Southill Farm.

The land has its own water course, now known as Joel Street Ditch, this rises at Pinner Road, 

flowing underground behind Hazelwood Drive and Tolcarne Drive coming above ground near the 

allotments and flows through the meadows joining the River Pinn at Haydon Hall.

The farm house and out buildings date back to the mid 18th century. The farm house consisted 

of two parlours, kitchen, dairy pantry, with 5 bedrooms above. In1860 the farm house, cottages, 

out buildings and farm land, consisting of 119 acres of arable, meadow and pasture was sold by 

Decree of the High Court of Chancery.

By 1981 the amount of land was reduced to 30 acres of first class grazing land. The out 

buildings increased in number and now included a bull pen, calf shed and a milk dispatch 

store. The owners of the farm decided to retire from farming in 1998. The land is now used for 

grazing horses. The out buildings are used for a Veterinary Clinic, a cattery and various small 

businesses. Recently the rear barn has been extended to house a children’s nursery.

2005 saw an application to build a Jewish cemetery, this was contested by the residents and 

refused. April 2019 saw the land advertised for sale as suitable for development.

However, this land holds Green Belt status; sections of the land are designated Nature 

Conservation Sites of Grade 1 Importance. The land either side of Joel Street Ditch would also 

be classed as flood plain. The Farm House and the out buildings are Locally Listed.

Further reading:

Eastcote’s Old

Farms by Andy

Weller, a FEHG

publication.
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£59
( or FREE with your NHS voucher)

from

*Excludes other offers. Conditions apply. Ask for details. 

Complete glasses from our
                collection          Insight

*

*Excludes Insight, O60s and all other offers.

* Excludes other offers and All inclusive range. Assumes non eligibility for NHS. Ask for details.

*

Under 25s get 
Free lenses and a
Half price eye test
 

20% off for over 60s
* Excludes all inclusive range and other offers. Free NHS eye test subject to NHS guidelines. Ask for details.

All day...  Every day

HARROLD  OPTICIANS
Your vision...Our care

* When you buy a frame for £15 or more. Excludes other offers. Assumes Free NHS eye test and  NHS voucher subject to NHS guidelines. Ask for details.

 Kids & Teens 
 

Includes sunglasses & scratch resistant lenses

Eye tests are free for kids

glasses

2 for 1

Our new                   lens range has arrived. 
With 4 varifocal designs, precisely calculated to give the best visual outcome 
for your particular needs. Let us show you the difference.
With retinal photography as standard, why not book your eye test online today?

10 % off  eyewear when you mention NHE19

85 Joel St    01923 823027    nw@harroldopticians.co.uk

*
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Northwood Live at Home Scheme Friendship Group
On 15th July the Northwood Live at Home Friendship Group along with other members of the 

Scheme enjoyed an outing to Tiggywinkles Wildlife Hospital. 35 members and volunteers visited 

the sanctuary to hear an interesting talk about the history of Tiggywinkles followed by a close up 

view and talk about hedgehogs. We then had some free time to see the other animals, including 

a tortoise that was born in 1920, the same year as one of our members. This was followed by a 

lovely picnic and finally a film before we made our weary way home after a great time. Some of 

the comments from the members: ‘A very interesting and enjoyable outing’, ‘Excellent; can we go 

again next year’.

The Friendship Group meets every Monday from 9.30am - 1.30pm at the Joel Street URC. 

Regular activities include chair based exercise, craft activities, kurling, quizzes, games and 

reminiscence sessions as well as a healthy soup and sandwich lunch, all for only £5. New 
members are very welcome and we’d love more men to join us. Led by staff member 

Yvonne Long and an enthusiastic team of volunteers, the group enables older residents locally to 

make new friends in a safe, enjoyable and supportive environment.

This group is part of Northwood Live at Home Scheme’s extensive programme of weekly 

activities and frequent outings. The Scheme, an MHA registered charity, is open to anyone over 

60 still living independently in the local area. Membership is free but a small charge is made 

towards the cost of activities. For further information on becoming a member or a volunteer 

please contact the office on 01923 842494 or visit our webpage: http://www.mha.org.uk/

community-support/live-home/northwood

Jo Wild, Volunteer
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Northwood Town Cricket Club
Being located just 5 minutes from the town centre in Northwood Recreational Ground (Rec) 

and accessed via Chestnut Avenue or Highland Road, the club is ideally situated for those in 

the NHRA catchment area. With its friendly atmosphere, we are always on the lookout for new 

senior players i.e. between the ages of say 16 – 60. Winter cricket nets run between January - 

April 2020 so if you are a cricketer who wishes to consider joining a club, please contact us.

In addition to the Senior cricket set up, we are also extremely proud to have an ever-expanding 

Junior section. In 2019 our All Stars Programme (ages 5-8) had over 50 children signing up with 

many experiencing the joy of playing cricket for the first time. With a programme geared up for 

both parent and child involvement and enjoyment, this summer has seen some #bigmoments.

Our other juniors, ranging from 8 - 17 enjoyed yet another exciting year of cricket with many 

games played against other local teams. At Northwood Town we have specialist coaches: 6 level 

2 coaches; 8 coach support workers and 3 All Stars activators. 

It is with great pleasure that there have been several junior cricketers making their debuts in 

senior sides during the 2019 season and it has been club policy that the Sunday XI cricket be 

dedicated to developing young players.

The club is continuing to thrive and improve the facilities and in the last year alone has invested 

in new sightscreens, electronic scoreboard, rainwater removal equipment and new bench 

seating to the roof terrace area. In 2020, following much appreciated LBH Chrysalis funding, it 

is hoped that the club will have its second grass cricket square available for both our senior and 

junior cricketers.

If the thought of playing cricket at an extremely friendly local club attracts you then please 

contact:  Senior cricket - Akshay Loomba (Club Captain) tel 07877526217

           Junior cricket - Jack Daly (Junior Manager) (tel (07791 864 319)   

 jackdaly92@msn.com)

You can gather more

 information via our

web site:

https://ntcc.hitscricket.co.uk/

Thank you
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Northwood Live at Home are holding 
a charity dinner dance at Holy Trinity 
Church Hall in Northwood on Saturday 
16th November. The evening features 
a champagne and canapé reception, 
two course sit down meal, an auction of 
promises & raffle and live music with Big 
Bill and the Write-Offs (Keepin’ 60s Rock 
and Pop live since ‘95!). 

All this for only £40 a head.

Everyone who attended last year had a 
great time. 

If you would like to come please phone 
01923 820331 or 01923 829939 for 
tickets.

Northwood Live at Home Charity Dinner Dance
 

Northwood Live at Home 
 

Saturday 16th November 
7.15pm 

+RO\ 7ULQLW\ &KXUFK +DOO 
*DWHZD\ &ORVH� 1RUWKZRRG  

Tickets £40 each   
Please call: 01923 829939 or 01923 820331 

� Champagne reception 
� Buffet supper and cash bar 
� Space for dancing 
� Auction of promises & raffle 
� Dress: cocktail / lounge suit 
� Carriages at 11pm 

Northwood Live at Home is part of Methodist Homes for the Aged Charity No: 1083995 part of MHA care group 

SUHVHQWV DQ HYHQLQJ RI 
'LQLQJ DQG 0XVLF ZLWK 

 

Big Bill + the Write-Offs   
Keepin' 60s Rock and Pop live since '95  
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Hillside Junior School’s new building opened its doors to pupils in a partially completed building 

in January this year. The building was completely finished during the spring term.

The facilities in the new school include a dance/music studio, a large library, outdoor gym, much 

bigger classrooms and a large hall. All these facilities have ensured that we give the pupils a 

first class all round education.

We welcomed the Northwood Hills Residents’ Association to hold their AGM in our hall.

The Mayor visited us as part of his charity walk around Hillingdon and included a walk around 

our playground. 

As the field was planted with grass seed we were not able to hold our sports day at Hillside in 

the summer term but we were invited to St Johns School who were very welcoming.

In a busy year Ofsted called in before the end of the summer term and gave us the thumbs up 

again. They praised the variety of educational activities and visits that our pupils are able to 

engage in throughout the year.

We would like to thank our neighbours for putting up with the building works over the last two 

years. 

Northwood Way, Northwood, Middlesex, HA6 1RX  

Telephone: 01923 825991 

E-mail: office@hillsidejunior.org

Website: www.hillsidejunior.org  

Co-Headteachers Mrs. V. Shepherd & Mr. A. Davies

Hillside Junior School
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St John’s continues to enjoy a close relationship with both the local community and further 

afield. We were delighted to welcome Hillside School to St John’s in late June. Due to 

expansion works ongoing on their own site they held their annual Sports Day on our fields with 

help from our Year 8 boys who acted as stewards, judges and general assistants. On a glorious 

morning there were smiles on many young faces as they moved from one station to another in 

their colour coordinated groups.

Our School Council representatives were invited to the Mayor’s Chambers in Uxbridge in early 

June to look round the building which included a personal tour from the Mayor himself. They 

took back many new ideas about how a democratic organisation is run.

We take our charitable work very seriously and, in the last academic year, have focused our 

efforts on raising money for Magic Breakfast, an organisation which provides a much needed 

breakfast for school aged children giving them vital sustenance necessary for their education. 

We are proud to announce that we have raised over £12,000 for this important charity. This has 

been alongside our close connections with Erskine Hall BUPA Care Home and RNIB Sunshine 

House School. We believe that it is very important for our pupils to appreciate that there are 

many children in this country who are less fortunate than they are.

As the winter approaches we look forward to attending the Remembrance Service at the 

Cenotaph in Northwood and taking our musicians to the Northwood Hills Big Switch-On in late 

November which always marks the start of the festive season for our pupils.

St John’s School
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Little & Lampert Pianos
Best Quality Used Japanese Pianos

5 year guarantee
Supplier to the trade

38 Joel Street, Northwood Hills, HA6 1PA

www.llpianos.com
www.bechendorfer.co.uk

Tel: 01923 820470
Bechendorfer . Yamaha . Kemble . Kawai . Marshall

and many more

NATIONWIDE DELIVERIES

Includes Delivery, Stool and First Tuning

Princess
Pampering 
Parties

Hair By Laura 01923 824783
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Opening Ceremony of 1st Northwood 
Scouting Centre

On Thursday 19th September, the new 1st Northwood Scouting Centre in Northwood Way, 

Northwood Hills was officially opened by past Mayors Carol Melvin and John Morgan. It was a 

wonderful warm and sunny evening and the event ran very smoothly. The ceremony was the 

culmination of three years work from the initial planning and fundraising through to demolition 

of the old hut and construction and fitting out of the new centre. In his speech John Morgan 

said “This project run by 1st Northwood Scouts has been a triumph for volunteering in the 

community and I congratulate you all.”

The event started with a prosecco reception in the grounds of the Centre, followed by cutting 

the ribbon across the front doors. All the guests then entered the building for a speech from 

Councillor John Morgan, and responses by 1st Northwood members. The event continued with 

a hog roast, and a bar was available throughout the evening.

Over 100 people attended. The purpose of the event was to thank the major donors (including 

Northwood Hills Residents’ Association) and contractors for making the project happen. Other 

attendees included Scouting representatives from District and County levels, local Police, other 

local Councillors and many individuals who had supported the Group in different ways. 

The Group wishes to thank all members of the local community who have contributed to the 

success of the project. If you would like to learn more about 1st Northwood Scouts, please visit 

the website at:

https://www.1stnorthwoodscouts.org.uk/
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Eastcote Cricket Club
The club is based in the leafy street of Southill Lane opposite the Case is Altered pub. 
We boast two picturesque grounds and two modern well appointed pavillions.

We run four senior league sides. The top three play in the strong Middlesex league 
and our fourth in the Thames Valley league. During the school holidays we manage a 
fifth team due to our massive colts set up. On Sundays we have regular cricket on the 
ground which is the envy of many with a Sunday league side and our U21’s play in the 
Middlesex development league.
Our first team is the youngest on the circuit and boasts many County colts. We believe 
in producing and backing our own boys.

Our colts has over 300 members with three teams at u10 level and two at most of the 
older levels. We have a burgeoning girls section and are hopeful of soon being able to 
reintroduce ladies cricket to the club. All our sides have been extremely successful in 
the county competitions this year with several trophies on the mantelpiece. Outside of 
regular club fixtures we have been proud to host the Middlesex ladies team, the South 
of England Bunbury u15 team versus the West Indies, the Middlesex over 50’s  and 
60’s and the Cross Arrows.

Neil Stevens, our longest standing player has been selected for the England over 60’s 
to tour Australia this winter. At the other end of the scale Atharva Prasad was picked 
for the England schools side and played on the hallowed turf at Lords.

We are always on the look-out for new playing members as well as social members. 
Our clubhouse and bar are open seven days of the week all through the year. There 

is a constant need for finance within 
the club. So if any local businesses 
or individuals are interested in 
sponsoring the club we’d be very 
interested in talking to you.

Thank you.
Paul Martin 

Chairman of ECC
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Are you unsure where to start with your fitness and  
not sure what equipment to use or how to use it?

Have you plateaued and need some guidance  
with your training?

Have you got a holiday coming up or an event you  
want to look your best at?

If you’ve answered yes to any or all of these questions  
then I can offer you some assistance.

I am a fully qualified Level 3 Personal trainer/coach
YMCA Kettlebell, Suspension and Padwork Trainer.
You don’t need a membership to train with me  

exclusively at THE BODY STUDIO,  
91 Joel Street Northwood Hills HA6 1LW

* SPECIAL OFFER – LIMITED AVAILABILITY*
Book your FREE Body Stats/Composition  

and Consultation.
 Terms & Conditions Apply

bzeefitness@gmail.com
www.bzeefitness.com
     bzeefitness
     bzeefitness

Contact me Betty Zee

07795 832 622 
for more information and a quote



68

Friends of Eastcote House Gardens
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Copy Date for the 
Spring/Summer 

Edition
The next copy date will be Friday 

6th March 2020 (advertisers: 
Friday 28th February please), 

ready for distribution before the 
end of April.

Thank you

Sahib’s Indian Restaurant
Fine North Indian Cuisine – All Major Sporting Events – Friendly Atmosphere

Pleased to support The Northwood Hills Residents Association
22 The Broadway Northwood Hills HA6 1PF   

01923 840140 or 01923 836663
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Equity release may involve a lifetime mortgage or a home reversion plan. To 

understand the features and risks ask for a personalised illustration. Equity 

release is not right for everyone. It may affect your entitlement to state benefits 

and will reduce the value of your estate.  
 

Capital Financial Services is an appointed representative of TenetConnect Ltd, 

which is authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority.  

You could release equity from your home to 

improve your lifestyle, fund retirement, help 

your children or grandchildren. 

 

For information and a NO OBLIGATION 

meeting please call us on 01923 842282 or  
email colin@capitalfs.co.uk 

www.capitalfs.co.uk

Over 55?

Home visits are available
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Private Medical Practice 
Bespoke healthcare with a personal touch 

Private Family Doctor Services 

Medical Acupuncture 

Non-Surgical Beauty 

Teenage Skin Health 
 

First Floor, South Entrance 
Argyle House, Joel Street 

Northwood Hills 
HA6 1NW 

 

020 7993 5602 
www.northwoodsurgery.co.uk 

 
“We offer a holistic approach to the wellbeing of our patients using 
evidence based medical and allied healthcare therapies to get to the 

root cause of any health concerns” 
 

Regulated by the CQC (Care Quality Commission) 
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We would like to thank the following advertisers for supporting the NHRA.  Please support our 

advertisers, and mention the Northwood Hills Echo when responding to them. Thank you.

Advertisers Index
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The Bathtub
108 Pinner Road

Northwood
HA6 1BS

01923 836450
www.the-bathtub.co.uk

The Bathtub specialise in helping customers to design the Bathroom or Wet Room 
of their dreams, at prices that will pleasantly surprise you. We will listen carefully 
to your requirements, and with our 3D CAD design software, we can generate 

accurate dimensioned plans with 3D images. 

The choice of Bathrooms, Showers & Wet Rooms is vast. Our experienced team 
will guide you through all the styles and features, to find the perfect match for 

your new bathroom. For some ideas, make sure you visit our gallery!

Designing and creating a bathroom, shower or wet room can really enhance the 
feel and value of your home. Our showroom in Northwood has over 40 bathrooms 

suites and showers on display to give you some inspiration. We also carry 
bathroom & shower brochures in stock for you to browse through at your leisure.

We supply luxury bathrooms at the most competitive prices, so if you are looking 
for some inspiration, we would be delighted to hear from you.
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Useful Contacts
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